We write to clarify our position regarding the Community Stadium. 
York City Knights fully support the idea of a Community Stadium – a true community stadium that will benefit local clubs, communities and schools as well as providing appropriate facilities for York’s football and rugby clubs. We are concerned, however, that the scheme as currently proposed comes nowhere near meeting these objectives.
The proposal is peppered with oversights and omissions that would have a detrimental impact on the city’s long-established clubs and its sporting infrastructure. 
For example, the Council have confirmed that the new pitch will only be for first team matches. So there will be no provision for junior and academy matches, no training facilities etc. The existing Huntington Stadium provides a gym, swimming pool, training facilities, a venue for community activities… as well as a ground for first team games. The new proposal, therefore, would be a big step backwards in terms of facilities for the Knights and the wider community.
The situation could be even worse during the construction of the proposed site. The team would be forced to play elsewhere for an entire season, training would be displaced, community events would cease and revenue from our popular bar and hospitality facilities would be lost.
Similar harmful repercussions will affect York Football Club, the Athletics Club, York University and the numerous local sporting groups and individuals that enjoy the current set-up. Where the proposal does make reference to possible benefits to the wider sporting community, it is worryingly vague. Such assertions need to be tangible and substantiated if we (the people of York) are to have confidence in the project.
The Council has put forward a number of suggestions to address these concerns, but nothing has been formally placed into the planning submission. As we are being asked to endorse the planning proposal as it currently stands, we have no alternative but to object. Clearly, we would be happy to endorse a modified proposal that dealt effectively with these vital shortcomings.
As well as sporting clubs, York City Knights and York Football Club are commercial organisations that need certainty if they are to maintain financial credibility. Of course, we accept that improving the city’s sporting arrangements will involve some disruption and some changes to our existing way of operating. The Knights have no issue, for example, with sharing a ground temporarily with the York Football Club, and confirmed this as far back as 2003. However, there is no clear plan for what happens after that. Such a fundamental matter needs to be comprehensively addressed, otherwise we will follow the example of Doncaster Rugby League Club who went out of business six months after moving into a new stadium with a flawed business plan. 
A Community Stadium presents a wonderful opportunity for the people of York, and York City Knights believe that a carefully considered, thorough and transparent proposal will provide both community and clubs with a solid foundation for the future. 
Regrettably, we are aware that York Council are pushing ahead with the existing proposal and have indicated that the scheme will receive planning permission with or without our agreement, even though it does not show fair and reasonably what is been provided.
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